
 

 

 
The Bartonville Traffic Committee held a meeting on the 22nd day of May, 2023, at 6:00 p.m., in the 
Council Chambers of Bartonville Town Hall, 1941 East Jeter Road, Bartonville, Texas. 
 
Present:                                                               
Jaclyn Carrington, Mayor 
Clay Sams, Town Council Place  
Keith Crandall, Town Council Place 
Randy VanAlstine 
 
With the following members absent: Stacey Smith, Jim Lieber, Dwain Skrobarcek, Melissa Masten, 
Alternate 2 
 
Also present: Thad Chambers, Town Administrator; Chris Cha, Town Engineer 
 
There constituting a quorum, the following business took place: 
 
A. CALL TO ORDER 
 

Mayor Carrington called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 
B. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE AMERICAN FLAG 
 

Mayor Carrington led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

C. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
 
There was none. 
 

D. ITEMS 
 

1. Consider approval of October 11, 2022, meeting minutes. 

 Council Member Crandall moved to approve the minutes.  Council Member Sams seconded 
the motion.  The motion carried by a vote of 4 to 0. 

 
2. Discuss and consider recommendations to the Town Council regarding traffic safety 

measures and cost estimates. 
 
Cassidy McCollum spoke of speeding, increased traffic, and accidents at the intersection of 

Porter Road and Rockgate Road. 
 
Staff presented options for installation of stop signs on northbound and southbound Porter 

Road, including the addition of rumble strips, a “stop ahead” sign traveling southbound, and the 
relocation of signs that could negatively impact attention to the stop signs. 

 




